PUBLIC NOTICE

THE CITY OF SOUTHAMPTON (WOOLSTON & ITCHEN ATZ) ORDER 2022

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT SOUTHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL proposes to make the above
Order, the effects of which would be:

1. Tointroduce no waiting at any time restrictions in the following locations:

a. Radstock Road, south side, For the remaining unrestricted extent of the section between
Manor Road South and Cheddar Close (disabled parking bay to be retained); north side, From
the western edge of the bus stop layby (opposite 34 Radstock Road) westwards for 46m

Manor Road South, both sides, From 15m south of its junction with Radstock Road,
southwards for 2m

West Road, east side, From the southern boundary of No. 4 West Road southwards to Obelisk
Road; west side, From the southern boundary of the hardstanding to the rear of No. 91 Obelisk
Road, southwards to Obelisk Road

Obelisk Road, south side, From the extended western flank wall of 20A Obelisk Road,
westwards to the existing no waiting at any time restrictions

John’s Road, east side, in place of the permit holders and limited waited parking bay outside of
the Co-op

Archery Road, both sides, From 65m north-west of its junction with Bevan Close north-
westwards for 42m, From 127m north-west of Bevan Close north-westwards for 53m; south-
west side, From 204m north-west of Bevan Close north-westwards for 38m; north-east side,
From 204m north-west of Bevan Close north-westwards for 52m (to support traffic calming
buildouts)

To relocate the limited waiting and permit holders parking bay in Obelisk Road, south side,
opposite Cox’s Lane. The bay would be moved to: Obelisk Road, south side, From 81m east of
the eastern kerbline of Victoria Road eastwards for 44m. No waiting at any time restrictions will
replace the existing bay.

Copies of the draft Order, relevant map and statement of reasons for proposing can be viewed on the
Councils website: transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO or may be inspected between Monday and
Thursday, 9am — 4pm at the Southampton, Fareham & Havant Legal Partnership in the Civic Centre,
Southampton SO14 7LY. Further information may also be obtained from the Highways division on 07548
774 779.

Any person wishing to object or make any other representation relating to this Order must do so in
writing via the Councils website: transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO or by post to the Highways Legal
Team at Southampton City Council, Civic Centre, Southampton, SO14 7LY quoting the Order title and,
where objecting, stating the grounds for the objection, within 21 days of the date of this notice (i.e. by
23'Y December 2022).

Please note that all representations submitted, including the name and address of the person submitting
it, may be made available for public inspection.

Dated: 2" December 2022

Richard Ivory, Solicitor
Service Director: Legal and Business Operations
Southampton, Fareham & Havant Legal Partnership
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